November 6, 1992

Dear Division Member,

Welcome to the Susquehanna Division. The results of the election held June 13, 1992 are as follows: Superintendent - Alan Frame, Assistant Superintendent - Joseph Krepps, Clerk/Paymaster - Paul Tice. Thank you for your vote.

The first division meet I went to was on April 22, 1989. (The division did not function until you helped us on June 13, 1992.) To keep interest high in the division, we are holding our second meet December 5, 1992 starting at 10 AM. It will be held at the Keystone Model Railroad Historical Society, 833 W. Trindle Rd., Mechanicsburg, PA 17055. Please join us for a day of railroading fellowship. Bring your favorite train and any models you have built to be judged under the N.M.R.A. achievement program rules. This would be a good opportunity to learn about judging without the crowds of a regional or national contest. If you have any videos or railroad memorabilia that you wish to share with us, bring it along.

The Susquehanna Division covers an area from Chambersburg to Lancaster, north to the Williamsport, Pottsville area. This will be the second meet in the southwestern portion of the division. We need help finding a place in the Lancaster, Manheim or Ephrata area for a spring meet and in the Reading or Pottsville area for a fall meet. If you have any suggestions and can't make the meet, please write to us or phone.

We are holding meets at various locations in our division for a very important purpose, We have received approval to hold a Mid-Eastern Region convention in York, PA on May 18-21, 1995. We will need your help to run this event. We also need a name for the convention! Once we have enough active division members, the convention will not be a difficult task for us to make it a success. Further information will be available at the meet.

Other local events: November 25th 7PM at the New Oxford Fire House for the Conewago Valley Model Railroad Club auction, the Keystone Model Railroad Historical Society show will be November 27, 28 & 29 call 691-8033 for information, the York club will be open November 29, December 6, 13, 20 & 27. Don't forget to register for the August 1-8, 1993 N.M.R.A. convention in Valley Forge.

This letter is also being sent to local model railroaders who have been long time N.M.R.A. members. We hope they will join us for the recognition that is do them.

Nominations for division officers will be open during this meet. If you wish to run for a division office please let us know.

We will see you December 5th in Mechanicsburg.

Sincerely,

Officers of the Division

Alan Frame 2430 Opal Rd. York, PA 17404

717-767-4998 (H) 717-848-7287 (W) 1-800-632-9067 Ext. 7287 York

Joseph Krepps 1278 W. Princess St. York, PA 17404

717-845-7771

Paul Tice 717-225-1688 RD #1 Box 104B Rambler Rd. Thomasville, PA 17364